

Dear 5A,

Well, it's such a long time since I have seen you, and as we are not in school at the moment, I thought I would write you a letter to find out how you are doing. These are interesting times as we are all working from home and leave the house as little as possible to keep ourselves and each other safe. I wanted to tell you that I miss you all very much so I will be making phone calls to your houses and we can hopefully have a little chat to catch up on the home learning and other fun activities you have been doing since lockdown began.

Since lockdown commenced, I have been working from home. I have been collating information from the teacher's union (the people who make sure teachers are treated fairly at work) and feeding this through to our managers, as well as completing online training on BLP (Building Learning) Power) which I know you know lots about. I have also been working on my house and building furniture for our new baby, who is expected to appear in the next couple of weeks. I love to cook and have made some lovely dishes for Christian and I to enjoy whilst relaxing and watching films and box sets in the evening. The weather has been glorious, so I have managed to mow the lawn and clear any dead leaves for new shoots to come up in the garden, which has vastly improved the aesthetic. It is such a shame that garden centres have had to close as I love to plant new, colourful flowers around this time of year, but our health is more important than my pretty garden. I make sure I take our dogs, Jack and Betty on a decent walk every day so we all get some gentle exercise. You can see Jack and Betty on the pictures I have included at the end of this letter.

I bet you are doing really well at keeping busy with your home learning and creative endeavours. Are you all taking part in the Joe Wicks PE lesson each morning? I hope you are not sleeping in too late. Make sure you go to bed at a reasonably healthy time. Are you helping your parents with the household chores, like sorting the clothes washing or helping to cook the tea? If you have younger brothers, sisters or cousins living with you, are you helping them with their home learning? Many of you would make excellent teachers, with your super subject knowledge and kind, patient attitudes.

Principal - Mr Nigel Fowler

Associate Principal – Mrs Lauren Norris

Grasmere Road, Oldham, OL4 1NG Tel: 0161 213 1235 https://www.oasisacademyclarksfield.org/





If you would like to write back to me (and I hope you do), please email your letter to <u>Clarksfield.admin@oasisclarksfield.org</u> and your letter should get forwarded to me.

Looking forward to hearing from you,

Love from Miss Money x







Principal - Mr Nigel Fowler

Associate Principal - Mrs Lauren Norris

Grasmere Road, Oldham, OL4 1NG Tel: 0161 213 1235 https://www.oasisacademyclarksfield.org/









